

SWD Council Meeting on August 23, 2020

Attendance: Theron, Ayleen, Serin, Patrick, Cole, Toni, Andy, and Clinton.

Official Start Time: 8:00PM CST

❖ Member at Large Report:

- Contacting past History & Traditions Committee members.

❖ Secretary-Treasurer Report:

- Edited and compressed CLC recordings to post on the website.
- Collaborated with NCD Sec/Treas, Grant to create and finalize the first part in the National Officer Training for Secretaries and Treasurers.
- National Sec/Treas Training will be Sep. 13 @1pm Central.
- Will create a survey to share with the Sec/Treas Slack page about future Zoom Q&As.

❖ Vice-President for Programs Report:

- Working with counterpart on New ALTO Staff applications.
- Deadline was extended for applications to receive last minute submissions.
- Been working on the National VPP training.

❖ Vice-President for Membership Report:

- Thank you for all your hard work on CLC!
- My counterpart and I sent a CLC survey form to receive feedback for future workshops.
- Feedback forms will be used to improve workshops in the future.
- Been working with Megan to solidify National VPM training.
- Creating a Google Doc with links to all VPM Resources.

❖ President Report:

- Helping chapter presidents better understand the Pivot Document.
- Helping members understand difference between “should” and “must”.
- Guiding Presidents through the Chapter Summary Report.

❖ **Governor Reports:**

- Toni:
 - As you receive questions about the “should” and “must” in Pivot, remind chapters to review their university policies as well.
 - Remind chapters that they should go with their university policy.
 - If there are questions about Ritual guide them to the Ritual & Performance Committee at ritualeducation@kkpsi.org
 - Keep in mind your Convention Plan and Convention Schedule.
 - Start thinking of who your presenters will be for convention.
- Andy:
 - Direct any questions you receive about Dues to Headquarters. Tell them to call Headquarters.
 - Assume until you hear otherwise that all spring events are still a go.
- Clinton:
 - If you don't understand Pivot, it's okay.
 - We're here to help chapters in whatever form it may be.
 - Continue to be flexible and be ready for change if it happens.

❖ **Council Discussion:**

- Will continue The Charge.
- Encourage your own chapters to participate in The Charge and in turn other chapters will be motivated to participate as well.
- Possibly create a district wide Fraternity Song project.

Meeting Adjourned: 8:00PM CST